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Something to think about é  

My younger sister, Sandra Hasenauer, is the Executive Minister of  the Rochester and Genesee 
Valley Region of  the American Baptist Churches, and one of  her duties is to help the church 
congregations in her region through their times of  pastoral transition.  At my retirement dinner 
this past weekend, she said to me, òYou are the kind of minister who gives me a headache.  It 
can be a nightmare for a new minister who follows someone who has been with a church as long 

as you have been, and Iõm the one who is often called in to sort out the problems.ó 
 
I assured her that this congregation would be very gracious toward the transitional minister, Reverend Louise 
Barger, but promised that I would also pass along the ethical guidelines for pastoral transition that have been  
developed by my denomination.  The American Baptist Churches recognizes that ministers are often with people 
during the most significant times of  their lives and, like doctors and counselors, can provide emotional and much 
needed support during  those times when a bond of  trust has been established. Unlike doctors or counselors, 
however, for ministers and congregation, the bond of  trust is developed through weekly interactions in worship, 
through board meetings and service work, and through the less formal settings of  potluck dinners, youth events, 
and discussion groups.  In order to provide the spiritual guidance and support that forms the ministerõs calling, a 
new minister has to be able to form solid relationships with their new parishioners by engaging them in all of  
those places, something that is made much more difficult if  the former pastor remains active, present, and in  
relationship with the congregation.  It would be like trying to counsel a new client while their former counselor is 
in the room sitting in on all of  the sessions.   
 
Reverend Barger is experienced in leading congregations through transitions and she will be able to do her job 
most effectively and insure the church remains vital in the future, if  she has the trust of  the congregation.  The 
ethical guidelines developed by the American Baptists may seem restrictive but they were developed in order to 
make for a successful transition.  They are the ones Reverend Albert Rogers and I followed when I began  
ministry here in 1983 and both Reverend Barger and I will be following them when I retire at the end of  this year.  
What follows is a condensed version of  those guidelines.  
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ETHICS FOR RETIRING PASTORS AND THOSE REPLACING THEM  
 

In keeping with the National Ministers Council Code of  Ethics and the policies of  the region, upon  
retirement, a pastor severs all pastoral ties with those previously served. This includes weddings,  
funerals, pastoral calls and visits, giving advice and counsel, and in any way continuing the  
previous pastoral relationships. Friendships and other ties should be maintained apart from any church 
activities. 
 

If  remaining within the community last served, the retiring pastor will not attend the church previously 
served for a period of  at least six months to one year following the retirement. Visits following that 
period will be at the invitation of  the Interim Minister.  
 

Participation in weddings and funerals should be by invitation of  the Interim Minister.  Persons not 
associated with the church should be encouraged to form a relationship with the church and its Interim 
Minister or new pastor.  
 

When a former pastor is named Pastor Emeritus, it needs to be understood by the former pastor and the con-
gregation that this is an honorary title and does not include any pastoral duties or responsibilities. The  
retiring pastor should support and guard well the role of  the new pastor.  
 

The new minister may invite back the former pastor on special occasions, affirm what took place in this 
church's history, and celebrate together the on-going ministry of  the congregation.  
 

  
I hope that you support Reverend Bargerõs ministry by accepting these guidelines and recognizing her fully as 
your pastor and spiritual leader.  If you simply ban the words, òWell, thatõs not the way Laurie did itó from your 
vocabulary, you will make life a lot easier for Louise and my sister Sandy will never have to make a trip to  
Alfred to mediate any problems!   
 
May the ministry of  this church continue to flourish and grow as you move into a new chapter of  your life in 
service to Christ. 
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Rev. DeMottõs Retirement Celebration at the Lake 
Lodge was an enormous success thanks to the 
 dinnerõs planning committee: Catherine Chambers, 
Joan Bowden, Cindy Tucker, Jan Porter, MaryAnn 
Whittemore, and David Dubois, Jan Casey, Mindy 
Smith. Video is available on the UUC webpage 
https://unionuniversitychurch.org/sermons-2/ scroll 

down to find it. Credit 
for photos goes to  
Melissa Jusianiec. 
 
Rob Reginio led off as 
Master of Ceremonies  
providing an eloquent 
introduction to the  
evening. 

 

 

Laurieõs sons Mathew & John joined the eveningõs 

festivities along with sisters Wendy Fambro, and 

Sandy Hasenauer and her family. 

 

 

 

Rev. DeMottõs Retirement Party 

Highlights 


